
MINUTES, LIMESTONE COUNTY COMMISSION, DECEMBER 6, 2021 
WORK SESSION 

 
The Limestone County Commission reconvened the meeting from November 15, 2021 at 
9:00 a.m. at the Clinton Street Courthouse Annex, 100 South Clinton Street, Athens, 
Alabama.   
 
Present:  Daryl Sammet, Danny Barksdale, Jason Black and LaDon Townsend.  Absent:  
None.  Collin Daly, Chairman, presided. 
 
There were no public comments. 
 
Items were discussed for today’s commission meeting agenda.   
 
Chairman Collin Daly commented that the properties to be sold to Grantland Properties 
and Gregory Industries, Inc. are properties that were jointly owned by Limestone County 
and the City of Athens, and the City of Athens had previously voted on the sale of the two 
properties.  
 
Chairman Collin Daly commented that the Limestone County employees worked all 
through the pandemic, and the Medical Reimbursement is to help with extra expenses 
incurred.   
 
Engineer Marc Massey commented that the agreement between the State of Alabama 
and the Limestone County Commission is being done so that Limestone County can 
proceed with the purchase of the right-of-way necessary for the roundabout at East 
Limestone Road and Capshaw Road, and the agreement will also allow Limestone 
County to proceed with the utility and construction phase for this project.   
 
The Chairman noted that the amendment made to the ACCA Investing in Alabama 
Counties Program Maintenance and Support Membership Agreement does not affect our 
previous agreement but being that it is an amendment, the amendment did have to come 
before the Commission.  The amendment was made due to other counties that have 
chosen to be involved in this membership.  
 
Engineer Marc Massey discussed with the Commission regarding the repairs needed on 
the skid steer and repairs would not be available until mid to late January. Rental of a skid 
steer was also discussed, but it was decided to wait and repair the skid steer.  As soon 
as the skid steer is repaired, the Commission requested that the paving of EMA’s and 
Archive’s parking lots be a priority.  The rental of a skid steer could be considered should 
the repair time be longer than mid to late January. 
 
Commissioner Daryl Sammet and Chairman Collin Daly thanked Bethany Shockney, 
President of Limestone County Economic Development Association. 
 
Recessed until 10:00 a.m.  
 


